
MAYOR’S MESSAGE

It is amazing how quickly life can 
change in such a short period of time. 
We are living through 
some interesting times 
that are challenging 
and quite stressful 
for most of us. This 
experience with the pandemic spread 
of COVID 19 will be a memorable 
time for all of us and as a community, 
we will remember the good and bad 
things that we have endured together. 
These are problems that none of us 
have had to deal with in the past but 
they will shape us and help us grow.

I am confident in the citizens of 
Springville and I have seen many 
amazing people stepping up and 
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supporting our neighbors and 
providing for those in need. I would 
like to ensure our citizens that I, as 
your mayor, together with the City 
Council, administrators, and city 
employees are trying our best to 
keep things running as smoothly as 
possible for the safety and welfare 
of our community.

We encourage everyone to practice 
patience and to continue to keep 
a positive attitude as we face this 
challenge for the coming weeks. 
Also, continue to use good safety 
practices and keep washing those 
hands!

Once things get back to normal, 
we will all be excited to get back 
into our fun springtime activities 

and sports. We will try to keep you 
all informed on upcoming events 
by keeping the city website and 
schedules updated and through 
our Springville Facebook page.

Please visit springville.org for more 
information.

—Mayor Richard J. Child
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Spring Clean-Up Coupon
This coupon is good for one free covered load

(pick-up truck or single axle trailer)
at the South Utah Valley Solid Waste District

2450 West 400 South, Springville
(801) 489-3027 or www.suvswd.org

Total Value — $8

SUVSWD Transfer Station
Hours of Operation 
Monday—Saturday  

7 a.m. – 6 p.m.

Coupon valid from April 1 to May 31, 2020 only

SPRING CLEANUP APRIL 17-18 & 24-25

The Public Works Department in cooperation with SUVSWD 
will provide dumpsters throughout the city the weekends of 
April 17-18 and April 24-25 at the following parks:

•	 Spring Creek Park 	 475 E 600 N
•	 Memorial Park 		 500 E 200 S
•	 Child Park 		  200 S 1300 E
•	 Hobble Creek Park 	 2200 E 1250 S
•	 Big Hollow Park 	 350 E 2200 S
•	 Kelvin Grove Park 	 1400 W 1600 S
•	 Art Wing Park 		 155 N 950 W

Residents are encouraged to clean their yards, and sweep 
gutters and sidewalks Owners of vacant lots are encouraged 
to clear their lots of garbage, tall weeds and other debris. 
This is a great opportunity for any volunteer organization to 
serve this community.

If you have questions about acceptable items, please refer 
to suvswd.org or call 801.491.2780.

One hundred years ago, in 1920, a 
special election was held to bond 
for the building of a free library for 
the citizens of Springville. The bond 
covered $15,000 and the Carnegie 
Corporation donated $10,000. 
The first librarian was Miss Louisa 
Rowland, who took a course in library 
science and served until 1963. The 
Springville Historical Society is still 
housed in that building.

Today’s library opened in 2011 and 
was awarded Best of State in 2019.  
4 out of 5 Springville households 
have a library card and use the library 
at least once a year. Over 44,962 
people attended programs in 2019 
and 667,272 items were checked out 
from the print and digital catalog.

IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION FOR SPRINGVILLE CITY
ADMINISTRATION & LEGAL DEPARTMENT............................................. 801.489.2700 FAX: 801.491.7894

COURTS.......................................................................................................... 801.489.2707 FAX: 801.491.7815

BILLING & FINANCE..................................................................................... 801.489.2706 FAX: 801.489.2709

EMERGENCY.................................................................................................. 911

PLANNING, ZONING & BUILDING DEPARTMENT................................... 801.491.7861 FAX: 801.489.2716 

PARKS, CEMETERIES, BUILDING & GROUNDS........................................ 801.489.2770 FAX: 801.489.5797 

MUSEUM OF ART......................................................................................... 801.489.2727

LIBRARY......................................................................................................... 801.489.2720 FAX: 801.491.7857

GOLF COURSE............................................................................................... 801.489.6297

RECREATION DEPARTMENT...................................................................... 801.489.2730 FAX: 801.489.7217

CLYDE RECREATION CENTER.................................................................... 801.491.7881

SENIOR CENTER........................................................................................... 801.489.8738 FAX: 801.491.6316

POWER........................................................................................................... 801.489.2750

POLICE & FIRE NON EMERGENCY............................................................ 801.489.9421 FAX: 801.489.7726

PUBLIC WORKS............................................................................................. 801.491.2780

YARD WASTE HOURS: TUES-SAT 8:00 A.M.-6:00 P.M. (COMPOST $20/YARD)

TRANSFER STATION (SUVSWD): 801.489.3027 2450 WEST 400 SOUTH MON-SAT 7:00 A.M.-6:00 P.M.
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CANCELLATIONS AND CLOSURES

•	 THE ART BALL IS CANCELLED

•	 THE LIBRARY, CLYDE RECREATION 

CENTER AND MUSEUM WILL BE CLOSED 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

•	 THE SENIOR CENTER AND ITS CLASSES 

AND PROGRAMS ARE CLOSED UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE, BUT PROVIDING DRIVE 

THROUGH LUNCHES FOR SENIORS

•	 THE SPRINGVILLE CITY POLICE 

DEPARTMENT IS NOT CURRENTLY 

OFFERING FINGERPRINT SERVICES

WAYNE BARTHOLOMEW FAMILY PARK

Springville City operates and maintains the Wayne 
Bartholomew Family Park. Located within the park are 
pavilions, a beach, restroom, concession operations, 
open grass areas, and a pond for fishing that are all 
available for the public to enjoy. To learn about policy for 
loud music, curfew, service animals or dogs in general, 
go online to springville.org/buildings-and-grounds/city-
parks/Bartholomew/Bartholomew-park-regulations-2. 
All park patrons will be expected to conform to all posted 
city park ordinances, rules, guidelines, and standards.

PARKING PASSES

Parking Passes are available at 
the Civic Center cashier windows, 
Clyde Recreation Center, and the 
Community Service Building. None 
of the staff at those locations can 
deviate from written policy. If you 
have an issue you may address your 
concern in writing to Bradley Neel at 
bneel@springville.org

Passes are available beginning April 1st of each year and 
are in affect from May 1st – September 30th.

Resident and patron parking at the park from October 1st 
– April 30th does not require a pass.

ONE parking pass allowed per household or business. 
No printing at home. Springville resident second vehicles 
must follow outside of city limit rules. If a pass is lost or 
misplaced a person may request another in writing to 
hpenni@springville.org or bneel@springville.org

PASS ELIGIBILITY

VALIDATION/PROOF OF RESIDENCE
Bring a photo ID WITH a utility bill, property tax statement, 
or current month credit card/cell phone bill showing your 
name and address that is here in Springville.

SPRINGVILLE RESIDENT/HOMEOWNER:
If you live within Springville City boundaries and pay 
property taxes to Springville City. OR, occupy a rental 
property from a landlord, your household gets one free 
parking pass.

LANDLORD OF RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY:
A landlord who may or may not live in Springville City 
boundaries but pays property taxes to the city is entitled 
to ONE pass regardless of number of dwellings owned.

BUSINESS OWNER
If you own a business in Springville and the building is 
owned by the business owner/landlord who in turn pays 
property taxes to the city, you are eligible for one parking 
pass. Please bring proof of ownership.

HAZARDOUS WASTE DAY CANCELLED

The Utah County Health Department has 
cancelled the Household Hazardous 
Waste Collection Event 
scheduled on April 11, 2020.

PRESSURIZED IRRIGATION

For residents with pressurized irrigation (west of 400 West), 
the City will start pressurizing the system on April 15th and it 
will be fully charged by April 17, 2020. Please clean out your 
filter before using your sprinkling system and slowly turn on 
your valve. Please continue to conserve water as much as 
possible.

HELP US PROTECT OUR DRINKING WATER

Springville Residents,

Springville City Water would like to inform you that many of 
your properties are located within a Drinking Water Source 
Protection Zone for Springville City.

We ask that you help us protect the groundwater by 
following manufacturer instructions when using fertilizers 
and pesticides and utilizing best management practices 
when using fertilizers, pesticides, disposal of household 
wastes, and in the operation and maintenance of any fuel 
or oil storage. Please contact us in the event of a spill 
801.491.2780.

Fliers produced by Utah Department of Environmental 
Quality outlining the best management practices are 
available at the City Offices and on the city website.

We thank you for helping our City maintain a valuable water 
resource.

SPRINGVILLE RECREATION UPDATE

The safety and health of our community as a top priority 
therefore Springville Recreation is taking action to limit the 
spread of the virus. For this reason, the following programs 
have been postponed or cancelled, effective immediately:

•	Youth Volleyball has been postponed

•	Spring Soccer has been postponed

•	Baseball & Softball placements have been postponed

•	Track Club has been postponed

•	Fishing has been postponed

•	Great Indoors has been cancelled

Registration for youth sports has been suspended until we 
have a better understanding of the time constraints of this 
situation.

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we 
continue to monitor this unprecedented situation.

SAFE DRINKING WATER

State officials say there is no need to stock up on surplus 
bottled water due to Coronavirus

SALT LAKE CITY – The Utah Department of Environmental 
Quality (DEQ) wants residents to know that their public 
water supply is safe. In the case of quarantine or outbreak 
related to the coronavirus, public drinking water systems 
are designed to continuously deliver safe drinking water 
to your tap.

“Drinking water treatment and disinfection has effectively 
protected Utah’s population for many decades. These 
protections will safeguard residents against drinking-
water-borne viral infections—including coronavirus,” says 
Marie Owens, Director of DEQ’s Division of Drinking Water. 
“There is no need for residents to stock up on surplus 
bottled water in preparation for a potential outbreak of 
coronavirus.”

About DEQ

Established in 1991, the Utah Department of Environmental 
Quality’s (DEQ) mission is to safeguard and improve Utah’s 
air, land and water through balanced regulation. DEQ 
implements state and federal environmental laws and 
works with individuals, community groups and businesses 
to protect the quality of Utah’s air, land and water. For 
more information, visit www.deq.utah.gov, follow DEQ on 
Facebook (utahdeq) and Twitter (UtahDEQ).

COURTESY OF CDC.GOV BE READY UTAH

For more information on preparedness 
like a list of items for a 72-hour kit, go 
to utah.gov/beready
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